Weeneebayko Area Health Authority (WAHA) Redevelopment Project

Community Engagement Newsletter | August 2025

The Weeneebayko Area Health Authority Redevelopment Project team continues to meet with communities to listen, share updates, and gather feedback as construction moves forward.

In August, we continued sharing the new hospital design and signage options with Moose Cree First Nation and members of the Moose Factory community. Thank you to everyone who provided valuable feedback on how to improve the future healthcare campus' design and service delivery.

The Community Engagement Team was also honoured to join the Kashechewan Resilience Festival from August 10 to 12, and participate in the celebration of community, and strength. The Festival brought together families and community members through concerts, cultural activities, and



Community members from Kashechewan First Nation look on as Brandon Lawrence, Senior Design Manager, explains the 3D model of the new healthcare campus.

creative spaces for children. The event also provided an opportunity to connect with community members and hear feedback on the hospital design.



The Pomerleau Community Engagement Team: Katrina Rickard, Renee Sauer, and Sarah Agius.

In September, we will be attending the Old Post Gathering from September 15 to 17. Our first virtual Community Meeting will take place on the evening of September 18. These monthly meetings will be an opportunity for the Project team to provide construction updates, discuss upcoming activities, and ask for input on how each W6 Community wants to participate in the Project. More information will be shared on the WAHA Redevelopment Facebook page, and in the community.

Contact us: visit our <u>website</u> or email us at <u>waha.information@pomerleau.ca</u>.